## Young, Tony

From:

Sent: 03 May 2013 09:41

To: Planning

Subject: 2013/1970/P Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Orange

Dear Amanda Peck

I am writing to you to object to this planning application because of the high negative impact it will have with no positive benefit to residents in Matilda apartments of which i am one.

On moving the bus stands, this will now place the bus stands right out side the entrance to Maitida apartments this will reduce privacy for neighbours living on lower floors increases noise pollution each time a bus starts up and has to run its engines so that it air breaks work, which can take between 3 and 4 minutes. This will happen all through the night as the route is 24 hours so people with bedrooms at the front of the build will have their sleep interrupted all through the night.

Where the bus stands are now makes them far enough away from the block for some people in the block not to be affected by the noise pollution they create each time they shat down or turn their engines on at all. Moving the bus stands to right outside the building will mean everyone will be affected by them and for some people the noise pollution will be increased. Moving the bus stands will also mean that the parking that is currently outside the building will have to be removed which will make delivering anything to this building impossible as their will be no where for residents or delivery people or maintenance people to park whist dropping items off or carrying out work. On the proposed housing scheme over the interpt flox this will remove all the sunlight to the most of the floors below the height of this new contruction in fact this is the only changes to the planning application that was rejected last time and i don't see how removing sunlight and reducing the privacy of resident currently living in the care is an improvement to that planning application. Why can't the developer just develop local housing in the centre point tower which is already built, big enough and already being proposed for housing development, without having to increase construction in an area which already has a considerable amount going on, by building something else that will have a large impact on lots pooples living environment by removing sunlight and reducing privacy.

Your sincerely